Milton Recreation Commission Final Minutes from November 2, 2022

On November 2, 2022 at 6:32 pm a regular meeting of the Milton Recreation Commission was
called to order by Andy Rawson with the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following members were in attendance:
Andy Rawson

Mark Main

Sarah Rogers

Also present were:
Karen Brown-Recreation Director
Diana Brown-Assistant Recreation Director

Mark Main made a motion to approve the minutes from April 5, 2022. Second by Sarah Rogers
and motion carried.

The last few months expenses were reviewed and discussed.

Over the summer there was a “beach helper” who filled in for the regular maintenance worker.
This helper worked approximately 30 hours. Mark Main made a motion to pay the helper a
stipend of $300. Second by Sarah Rogers and motion carried.

The Camp 3 Ponds Summer Camp was the biggest camp that we have had to date and it was a
great success! The camp hosted 140 children throughout the summer.

Regarding the boat launch: The applications for the Shoreline Protection Permit and the
Wetlands Permit were submitted to NH DES. The Shoreline Permit has been issued, but the
Wetlands Permit was delayed, as the Milton Conservation Commission issued a letter of
concern to NH DES. Chris Jacobs issued a response to NH DES on behalf of the town and the
commission. There is no further information at this time.

The Milton Spooktacular was a huge success. This year, Yogi Bear Jellystone Park [oaned the
recreation department their animatronics for our event. They also gave out free water bottles
and bags for the candy. They were happy to have been included in the town event and plan to
do it again next year.

The fall soccer program is wrapping up for the season and we discussed the 2022-2023 youth
recreation basketball program.




The senior Thanksgiving luncheon is planned for Tuesday, November 15th at 11:45. The turkeys
have been purchased and the rest of the fixings will be procured in the next week or so.

The next meeting of the Recreation Commission will be Wednesday, November 30th at 6:30
pm.

Motion to adjourn made by Sarah Rogers. Second by Mark Main. All in favor, motion carried and
the meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted and approved by:
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